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HCW Calendar: 
November 12, 2009  

HCW Meeting 

Quarterly Challenge Due 
Election of Officers 

Toy Turning 

 

November 14, 2009 

Open Shop 

Caddo Mills High School 

Joe Grimes Host 

Hunt County Woodturners, Inc. 

Meeting and Location: 

2nd Thursday of each month, 7PM 
 

Crestview Christian  Church 

5605 Wesley Street 

Greenville, TX 75402 

This month we will hold election for new officers for 2010.  If you have not got-

ten your hat in the ring you have one last chance, Thursday.  Fred has a list of the 

candidates running in this Newsletter. 

 

This month is also the Quarterly Challenge. Bring your candle holder.  After the 

event they will be stored and used as center pieces at our Christmas party.  

Margie will come up with some unique way of someone at the table to win each 

center piece.  Let’s not forget our silent auction.  We need purchased and gently 

used items.  I would like to see each member donate a turned or hand built item 

for sale.  It does not have to be big or fancy.  The most important thing is bring 

yourself and guest or guests.  Children are very welcome.  Margie has a list for 

food and other items.  Sign up now before all the blanks are filled. 

 

I have had some input from some members about how we do things.  This is good 

we can't solve problems without your input.  Some items of concern are:  not get-

ting their moneys worth from the dues, the club is to big, should we have this 

much money in our insurance fund. I am not going to discuss these in the News-

letter, but would like for us to have a lively discussion at our next meeting.  

Please bring up other items you would like to see changed. 

 

We are changing direction this month.  Instead of a demo we are going to have a 

toy making session.  Bring your turning tools and lathe if you have one you can 

transport.  Those who don't wish to turn there will be plenty of materials to as-

semble and package toys for donations. 

 

I hope to see everyone there Thursday. 

 

Mike Kizer, President 

Message from the President: 
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UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS: 
 

November 12, 2009 

HCW Meeting 

Quarterly Challenge Due 

Election of Officers 
 

November 14, 2009 

Open Shop 
 

December 11, 2009 

Christmas Party 
 

2010 
 

January 14, 2010 

HCW Meeting 
 

January 16, 2010 

Open Shop 
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Contact Secretary at: 
 

Fred Uphoff 

3355 FM 2736 

Greenville, TX 75401 
 

fwu1866@hotmail.com   
 

Phone: 903-454-3535   

Art Hendrix 

hendrixa@embarqmail.com 
 

Pen, Bottle stopper 

Dan Henry 

danhenr@gmail.com 
 

Basic, Spindle, Bowl, Faceplate, Segmented, 

Chuck, Pen, Tool Control, Toy, Finishing, 

Rose Engine 

Bill Kloepping 

whk@geusnet.com 
 

Laminating 

Clyde Marks 

cemarks1938@aol.com 
Basic, Spindle, Bowl, Sanding,, Sharpening, 

Finishing, Toolmaking, Chuck, Pen, Toy 

Marion McDaniel 

marsnowman13@tx.rr.com 
 

Basic, Spindle, Bowl, Chuck 

Pleas McKee 

cvfd77@yahoo.com 
 

Basic, Spindle, Bowl, Box 

Fred Uphoff 

fwu1866@hotmail.com 
 

Basic, Spindle, Bowl, Chuck, Pen, Toy 

Club Mentors and Specialty 

Woodturners, don't forget to check out 

The American Association of Wood-

turners.  Hunt County Woodturners 

Inc. is a Chapter of this fine organiza-

tion and each member should seriously 

consider becoming a member of AAW.  

The insurance protection alone is well 

worth the dues. 
 

http://www.woodturner.org 

HCW Officers: 

President: 

Mike Kizer 

903-883-0837  

lmkizer@verizon.net 
 

Vice-President: 

Frank Shrode 

903-454-4558 

shrodecf@geusnet.com 
 

Treasurer: 

Sheryl Kendall 

903-455-0683 

srkendall2003@hotmail.com 
 

Secretary/Newsletter: 

Fred Uphoff 

903-454-3535 

fwu1866@hotmail.com 
 

SWAT Director: 

Dan Henry 

903-527-4515 

danhenr@gmail.com 
 

 

Appointed Positions: 

Audio Visual: 

Clyde Marks 

903-447-5733 

cemarks1938@aol.com 
 

Facilities Coordinator: 

Fred Groves 

903-454-1599 

fred226a@tx.rr.com 
 

Historian: 

Margie Hendrix 

903-886-7322 

hendrixa@embarqmail.com 
 

Librarian: 

Sammy Thomason 

903-883-3035 

Sa77yLewis@verizon.net 
 

Publicist: 

Bill Kloepping 

903-455-7701 

whk@geusnet.com 
 

Webmaster/Events Coordinator: 

Johnny Campbell 

903-527-4762 

Johnny@the-campbells.com 
 

 

HCW Mission: 

Hunt County Woodturners, Inc. ( a Texas non-profit 

corporation) also known as Hunt County Woodturn-

ers (HCW), is organized exclusively for educational 

purposes, and its mission is to educate woodturners 

and the public in and about the art and craft of 

woodturning.  This mission is accomplished by 

encouraging and facilitating the establishment of 

training programs for woodturners; by disseminating 

information about sources of material and equip-

ment; by exposing the art of woodturning to the 

public; and by serving as a center of information 

about woodturning for members, galleries, other 

interested groups, and the general public.  Further, 

the Corporation is organized exclusively for educa-

tional purposes within the meaning of section 501(c)

(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.  Financial records 

are available for inspection upon request. 
 

Our Website 

www.huntcountywoodturners.org  

HCW Board of Directors meetings are 

held at Crestview Christian Church on the 

first Thursday of the month at 7:00 PM. 

Board meetings are open to all members.  

For Sale: 
Delta benchtop 8" band saw 

model 28-185. Great for pen pro-

duction and other small projects. 

Four blades included. Has a work 

light, fence, dust port and rela-

tively new saw blade tires. Table 

rotates for angle cuts. $50.00 

(firm)...call or see Frank Shrode.  

Phones 903-454-4558 (h) or  

903-268-4105 (c). 

WANTED: 
A 15”—17” VGA Flat Screen 

Monitor. Anyone wishing to do-

nate one to the Club please contact 

Clyde Marks. 

cemarks1938@aol.com 

Or 903-447-5733  

For Sale: 
Performax 1020 Drum Sander 

(Same as Jet 628900) with stand 

and extra sand paper $325. 

call Dan Henry 

903-513-9379 

(Woodcraft and Rocker current 

price is $649) 

http://www.huntcountywoodturners.org
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Editors Notes: 

Thanks to Marion McDaniel, our Oc-

tober Demonstrator, for showing how 

to add corian when making a lidded 
box. When finished this really high-

lights the piece. 
 

Our thanks to Sharon Ayres for host-

ing the October Open Shop. Many 

toys were turned, but we still have a 

ways to go before we reach our goal. 
 

The Quarterly Challenge is due this 

month. The piece is to be a candle 
holder. Remember this piece will be-

come HCW property after the judg-

ing. DO NOT enter your piece in the 

Quarterly Challenge if you want to 
take it home after the meeting. Put it 

on the Show & Tell table. 
 

The annual Christmas Party is just 

around the corner. When Margie 

Hendrix calls please help her out. A 

signup sheet for the party will be at 
the table. Remember we need items 

for our silent auction. These may be 

purchased, turned or made. Be sure to 
get your penny raffle tickets. We still 

have plenty to sell! 
 

Welcome to our newest member, 

Gary Griffin. Let’s introduce our-

selves to him and make him feel wel-

come.  
 

November is election of officers for 

2010. Be sure to review page six of 
this Newsletter for the list of candi-

dates. 
 

Check page two out of this Newslet-
ter. We have some items For Sale if 

you’re interested. There is also listed 

an item the Club is looking for if 
some one is willing to give us. Any 

member having items they wish to 

sell, buy or trade let me know by the 

first of the month so they may be in-
cluded in the Newsletter. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Board minutes: November 5, 2009 

Critique on Woodworking Show, 

Big Town Mall: 
After discussion most members help-

ing agreed that this event did not help 

the HCW with exposure to the gen-
eral public. It seemed very crowded 

with the three clubs participating 

even though there was space for eve-
ryone. Low attendance at the show 

seemed to be another underlying fac-

tor. 
 

SWAT Symposium Critique:  
Those in attendance agreed that this 

was an outstanding event this year. 

There were some minor video prob-

lems on the part of HCW, but these 
were rectified quickly. Clyde Marks 

said there are some cables that will 

need new ends. The Board wish to 
thank all the SWAT people involved 

in making this event so great. 
 

Christmas Toy Project Status: 

Mike Kizer informed the Board that 
the Sheriff’s Department will not be 

participating in this year’s event. A 

lack of funds was the reason given. 
Mike also said we still have many 

toys left to be made to reach our goal 

and he will encourage more members 

to help out. 
 

Inventory and Self Insurance 

Fund: 
Mike Kizer reported that he has done 

an updated inventory on all of the 
Club’s equipment. The Board ap-

proved placing another $500 into our 

self-insurance fund by the end of the 
year. This will bring the fund up to 

$5000. The board felt this amount is 

sufficient to get the Club up and run-
ning in the event of a complete disas-

ter or loss.  
 

Campbell Founder Day Event: 

The Board approved this event for 
December 5th from 9 AM to 4 PM. 

We were well received at last year’s 

event and were asked to return this 

year. A signup sheet will be at the 
meeting. 
 

Board of Directors Election: 

The Board reviewed the list of candi-

dates who are running for 2010. All 

candidates meet requirements. A list-
ing of candidates will be included in 

the November Newsletter. The Board 

thanks Joe Grimes for his assistance 

in this process. 
 

Quarterly Challenge: 
The Board reminds members the 

Quarterly Challenge, which is due at 

this month’s meeting, will become 
Club property. We use these as table 

decorations at the Christmas party. 

The challenge is a candle holder. If 

you don’t wish to donate the candle 
holder to the Club DO NOT put it on 

the table with the Quarterly Chal-

lenge entries. You may put it on the 
Show & Tell table. 
 

Christmas Party Status: 

Margie Hendrix will have a signup 

sheet for food at the meeting. The 

Board encourages all members to do-
nate a turned or purchased item for 

the silent auction. The purchased item 

can be anything you wish to donate. 
The silent auction is the Club’s big-

gest fund raiser. The party is Decem-

ber 11th. 
 

November Meeting Demonstration: 

This month will be a hands-on meet-
ing. All members are encouraged to 

bring their tools and turn toys. We 

will have many lathes set up at the 
church as well as all the materials. 

Those who don’t turn can come and 

help assemble all of the pieces. If you 
have never turned a toy here is your 

chance. 
 

November Open Shop: 
The Open Shop this month will be 

hosted by Joe Grimes. It will be held 
at the Caddo Mills High School back 

in the shop area. Check with Joe for 

directions. Again this month we will 
focus on the toy project, but other 

items may be turned.  
 

Nationally Known Turner: 

Dan Henry reported he is trying to get 
Robert Rosand as demonstrator for 

the HCW in April 2010. Details are 

still to be worked out. 
 

Fred Uphoff, Secretary 

http://www.huntcountywoodturners.org


 

4 

Hunt County Woodturners, Inc.     http://www.huntcountywoodturners.org     November 2009 

SWAT 2009 Highlights 

http://www.huntcountywoodturners.org
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Wood of the Month 

Black Cherry 

(Prunus serotina) 
 

Other Names: 

American black cherry, Black cherry, Cabinet cherry, Capollin, Capuli, Capulin, Capulin cherry, Cerezo, 

Cerezo de Los Andes, Cherry, Chisos wild cherry, Choke cherry, Chokecherry, Detze, Edwards Plateau 

cherry, Escarpment cherry, Ghoto, Gila chokecherry, Mountain black cherry, Muji, New England mahogany, 

Pa-kshmuk, Plum, Rum cherry, Southwestern chokecherry, Spate traubenkirsche, Tnunday, Whiskey cherry, 

Wild black cherry, Wild cherry, Xeugua 

 

Locations where Grown: 

Canada, United States, Central America, Western Europe 

It sometimes occurs in pure stands, and can thrive, with the exception of very wet or very dry soils, on many 

sites, including soil without much lime and good drainage. 

 

Uses: 

Bedroom suites, Boat building (general), Boat building, Bobbins, Building materials, Cabinetmaking, Canoes, 

Carvings, Caskets, Chairs, Chests, Coffins, Concealed parts (Furniture), Core Stock, Decorative veneer, 

Desks, Dining-room furniture, Dowel pins, Dowels, Drawer sides, Drum sticks, Figured veneer, Fine furni-

ture, Floor lamps, Flooring, Furniture , Furniture components, Furniture squares or stock, Furniture, Handles: 

general, Hat racks, Interior construction, Interior trim, Joinery, Kitchen cabinets, Lifeboats, Living-room 

suites, Mathematical instruments, Millwork, Moldings, Musical instruments , Musical instruments, Musical 

instruments: piano, Novelties, Office furniture, Paneling, Plywood, Scientific instruments, Sculpture, Skis, 

Specialty items, Toys, Turnery, Veneer, Veneer: decorative, Woodenware 

 

Toxicity: 

Cherry Wood contains cyanogenic glycosides which release cyanide when ingested. Only safe when dried 

thoroughly and all leaves/bark removed. 

 

Comments: 

Black cherry is the largest of all North American cherries. The trees are famous for their wood, but they are 

also an attractive, flowering species. One of the most highly prized cabinet woods in North America. 

General finishing qualities are rated as good. Finished Cherry wood is very handsome because of its rich luster 

and reddish brown color which turns richer and darker with age. Addition of ultra-violet light inhibitors has 

been suggested to prevent color change. 

Black cherry crotches and burls are highly sought after for figured veneers. 

American Black cherry has been described as a wood with many moods, and is usually considered to be in the 

same class as mahogany for usage in the United States 

Some flooring manufacturers are reported to steam Black cherry lumber to bleed the darker heartwood into the 

sapwood for a more uniform color. Color variations between boards are rather significant. 

Strong resemblance to true Mahogany, and is often called New England mahogany. Pieces with dark wavy 

streaks which are described as striking in appearance are frequently found. 

 

 
Reference: 

USDA, Forest Service, Forest Products Laboratory, Madison, Wisconsin. 

http://www.huntcountywoodturners.org
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November General Meeting Election of Officers for 2010 
 

In accordance with Article VII Section A of the Hunt County Woodturners, Inc. bylaws, the November 

meeting will be the election of officers for 2010. The officers shall be elected annually by a majority vote 

of the chapter members in good standing. Nominations will also be accepted from the floor at the meeting 

for all positions. Any member in good standing may be nominated and may run for any officer position. 

The following people have agreed to run for positions identified. 
 

 

President: Frank Shrode 

 

Vice–President: Mike Ragsdale 

 

Secretary/Newsletter Editor: Fred Uphoff 

 

Treasurer: Mike Kizer 

 

SWAT Director: Dan Henry 

More Photos from SWAT 

http://www.huntcountywoodturners.org
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American Association of Woodturners 
November 2009 AAW Board Letter 

 
Dear AAW Members, 

 

I thank each of you for supporting the AAW through your membership and volunteer activities you undertake 

on behalf of the AAW and its chapters. 

 

For me, the AAW is all about members helping members through various networking opportunities and com-

munication venues. When you invite someone to visit your shop or see the woodturnings you have in your 

home, you are introducing them to the AAW. 

 

We all see the big splash contributions to woodturning by our AAW members writing for the American Wood-

turner, demonstrating at symposiums and club meetings, classes they teach, and work they display in shows. 

However, the most valuable contributions are one on one sharing between friends. Something we all do. 

 

My amazing journey began with a phone call from Frank Amigo in 1993. Frank had seen my name in the 

AAW directory and invited me to a meeting of new club he started with other AAW members. That began a 

wonderful friendship with Frank. It also became the first in depth contact I had with other turners. I was in a 

group that shared freely and genuinely supported each other’s endeavors. This association with 18 people grew 

to hundreds of friends and acquaintances in AAW across the nation and around the world. 

 

Perhaps, the most important thing we can do as AAW members is to reach out to those around us. Call some-

one in the AAW directory. Invite a new acquaintance to see your shop. Volunteer for your local club. Form a 

local club. Help run a regional symposium. Volunteer at the AAW symposium.  

 

We all know the AAW relies on its membership dues. Often, we define the AAW as being its 13,000 paid 

members, the AAW Symposium, and the American Woodturner, but the AAW is much more. Two significant 

extensions are AAW presence in over 300 local chapters and in nearly 20 regional symposiums.  

The AAW chapters include sixteen with 100% AAW membership. The other chapters allow “limited” member-

ships (chapter only). These “limited” members can’t hold a club office or take part in club activities requiring 

insurance. But all are in the AAW family.  

 

The many regional symposiums are produced by AAW chapters and most use the AAW insurance to hold their 

events. The excellent Utah Symposium is the one notable exception. But it was founded by Dale Nish: AAW 

founder, AAW lifetime member, educator and author. Dale wrote Creative Woodturning which I used in the 

70s to teach myself turning. In January, Dale will be at the Florida Symposium. Oh! Did I mention I joined 

AAW using a flier sent in box of materials from Utah? Is this a small world or what! 

 

Give something to woodturning. You’ll get more back than you can imagine. I hope to see you at Lake Yale, 

Tampa Fairgrounds, Hartford, or around a lathe somewhere. 

 

Happy Turning, 

 

Al Hockenbery 

 

AAW Board member 

http://www.woodturner.org 

http://www.huntcountywoodturners.org
http://www.woodturner.org/community/chapters/star/StarChapters.pdf
http://www.woodturner.org/info/AAW_Liability_Insurance_2004.pdf
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Join the fun, become a member today 

Hunt County Woodturners, Inc. 
Membership is renewable annually for a calendar year, and covers individual and family at 

the same address. The membership cost is $30.00. Please pay at the meeting, or an applica-

tion form may be downloaded from our website and sent along with the appropriate remit-

tance to: 
 

Hunt County Woodturners, Inc 

Sheryl Kendall, Treasurer 

3321 Eastland St. 

Greenville, TX 75402 
 

Dues are prorated for new members  at  $2.50 per month 
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Hunt County Woodturners, Inc. is recognized by the United States Internal Revenue Service as a 501(c)(3) charitable organization. 

(Gifts to Hunt County Woodturners, Inc. are fully deductible for U.S. Income  Tax purposes.) 

Membership in HCW, Inc. entitles you to discounts on selected 

items at the following fine businesses:  
 

Wood World, 13650 TI Blvd. Dallas, TX   

             (972) 669-9130  

Rockler Woodworking, 18661 I635, Mesquite, TX 

             (972) 613-8848  

Craft Supplies USA, www.woodturnerscatalog.com  
(mention code-CLUBMEM) 

             (800) 551-8876  

Klingspor's Woodworking Shop, Hickory, NC 

             (800) 228-0000, ask for discount  

Hartville Tool, www.hartvilletool.com  

             (800) 345-2396  

FREEDOM PENS SPONSOR 

 
Bob’s Roofing & Remodeling Inc. 

 

2009 HCW Penny Raffle  

#3 Hunter Hollowing Tool 

Grizzly G0555 

14” Bandsaw 

Craftsman Model 10871 

7 1/4 in Circular Saw 

Other Corporate Sponsors of  

Hunt County Woodturners 
 

Cytec Engineered Materials Inc 
 

Newell Rubbermaid 
 

Ward Manufacturing 

 RitePlace Storage 

http://www.huntcountywoodturners.org

